
 

   

 

 

  Newsletter of Belin Memorial United Methodist Church                                                                  October 23, 2014 

A Stephen Ministry Congregation  

 
 
 
 

As the body of Christ, under the guidance of the Holy Spirit, our mission is to make disciples of Jesus Christ. 

October 26, 2014: 8:45 AM, 11:00 AM 
Traditional Worship (Sanctuary) 

“The Little Red Wagon” 

Luke 5:12-16; Jeremiah 31:25 

- Scott Johnson - 

Advent - a Time of Reflection and Great Expectation 

Can you believe it? We are already planning for Advent 
programming! Advent is such a special time here at Belin 
Memorial. It is a time of reflection and great expectation. 
Once again this year we are offering several events that we 
hope will make this Advent season a special one for you as 
well as your family.   
 

Plan to join us on Wednesdays, November 19 
through December 17 (with the exception of 
November 26), at 6:00 PM in the Family Life 
Center where we will offer an adult study by 
Adam Hamilton entitled “Not A Silent Night - 
Mary Looks Back to Bethlehem.” Imagine Jesus 
from Mary’s point of view - proud of her son, in 
awe of his gifts and mission, guided by love for 
him as a person, and so much more. This study 
begins at the end with Mary at the crucifixion 
and resurrection and then travels back in time 
as she witnesses Jesus’ life and ministry, ending 
at the beginning with the Christ child born in a 
stable, Mary’s beautiful baby.  The Rev. Dr. 
Greg Hill will be facilitating this study.   
 

For children age four years old through fifth grade, we will 
offer “Under Wraps.” This is an Advent experience that 
explores the character of God described in the Old 
Testament and then revealed through Jesus Christ. Included 
in this are fun-filled activities. 

 

Adults, please be sure to register by Friday, November 7, by 
emailing Jane Sparks, janes@belinumc.org, or by calling 
843.357.5185. Children need to be registered by Friday, 
November 14. We will offer a nursery during these studies 
for those who might need child care. 
 

Another event in the Advent life of Belin is the 
Angel Tree mission project. Trees with angel 
tags should be set up in the narthex of the 
sanctuary as well as in the Family Life Center by 
Sunday, November 16. We will be helping 
around 225 families with the gift of Christmas 
this year. All gifts need to be returned to Belin 
for processing by December 7; however, due to 
youth basketball starting earlier this year, we 
ask that gifts not be brought in until closer to 
December 7.   
 

Also, on December 7 in the children’s building 
during the Sunday school portion of SHINE 

Time, we will be celebrating Happy Birthday to Jesus! Once 
again the church is alive with expectation and excitement! 
Plan to join us during this holiday season! 

Jane Sparks 
Director of Programs 

October 26, 2014: 8:45 AM, 11:00 AM 

The Harbor Worship (Family Life Center) 

“I Am the Church, You Are the Church, 

We Are the Church Together!” 

Romans 12:1-13 

- Mike Alexander - 

Advent 

Studies 

mailto:janes@belinumc.org
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CONGREGATIONAL NEWS, ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 Our Prayer Requests 

MD Anderson: Anna Burroughs 

Roper Hospital: James McNair 

Tidelands Hospice: Emily Cain (mother 
of Melissa Lee) 

Home: Bob Brake, Charles Braswell, 
Linda Canada, Henry Carter, Ann Duke, 
Jane Ford, Fred Fore, Winnie Goforth, 
Faye Greco, Alden Hayes, Hazel 
Hendricks, Tim Horton,  Eloise 
Howard, Pat Kavulick, Pat Lilly, Vikki 
McMillian, Rita Miller, Carolyn Pusser, 
Phil Raeder, Martha Swaringen, Ann 
Terry, Joey Trescott, Tony Trescott, 
Ann Vick, Mavis Warren, Joyce Wicks 

Other: Brian Brown, son of Jane 
Sparks, Charlotte, NC; Polly Driggers, 
mother of Betsy Alexander and Walter 
Sparrow, Florence, SC; David Evans, 
son-in-law of Bobbie and Lloyd 
Hatton, Reidsville, NC; Linda Hunt, 
daughter of Liz Barber, Darien, CT; 
Phyllis Steele, Winchester, VA; Shelly 
Strickland in Zimbabwe, Africa; 
Individuals submitted on prayer 
request cards; U.S. Military Personnel 
Please note, names are rotated off periodically 

Deepest Sympathy Extended to . . . 
- Martha Hildreth and family in the 
death of her husband, Jim Hildreth, 
who resided in Murrells Inlet, SC. 
 

- Kay Lake and family in the death of 
her mother, Nedra Hackler, who 
resided in Keene, NH. 

Honorariums and Memorials 
 

In Honor of William David Rhodes III 
To the Endowment Fund 

John H. Crabtree III 
 

In Memory of Pat Atchley 
To the Land Fund 

Helen Haendle 
 

In Memory of Sarah Baker 
To the Worship Arts Fund 

Charlie and Pat Nash 
 

In Memory of Durwood Barton 
To the Worship Arts Fund 

Charlie and Pat Nash 
 

In Memory of Bill Claus 
To the Pastors’ Discretionary Fund 

Dolores Claus 
 

In Memory of William Deas 
To the Worship Arts Fund 

Charlie and Pat Nash 
 

In Memory of Barbara Jean Elliott 
To the Wesley Memorial Fund 

James H. Dusenbury 
 

In Memory of June Wesley Elliott 
To the Wesley Memorial Fund 

James H. Dusenbury 
 

In Memory of Jim Hildreth 
To the Worship Arts Fund 

Betty and William Coggeshall 
Karen M. Gluntz 

 

In Memory of Katherine Joye Paget 
To the Worship Arts Fund 

Charlie and Pat Nash 
 

In Memory of Guy Kates 
To the Land Fund 

Dottie and Gary Burnham 
David and Sarah Michaux 

Joan and Samuel Speakman, Jr. 
To the Tara Hall Fund 

Sadie Coley 
Carolyn and Richard Marshall 

Joanne McCrum 
Billy Thomas and the Coffee Club 

Joyce and William Wening 
 

In Memory of Guy Kates (continued) 
To the Worship Arts Fund 

Lucille Gibbs 
Charlie and Pat Nash 
David F. Speakman 

 

In Memory of Duncan McIntyre 
To the Worship Arts Fund 

Charlie and Pat Nash 
 

In Memory of Dottie Michaels 
To the Worship Arts Fund 

Lucille Gibbs 
 

In Memory of 
Christopher Michael Morris, Jr. 

To the Youth Fund 

Patricia Morris 
 

In Memory of Judy Morse Rhodes 
To the Endowment Fund 

Thomas P. Anderson 
Bellamy, Rutenberg, Copeland, Epps, 

Gravely & Bowers, P.A., Attorneys at Law 

Elizabeth Brogdon 
John H. Crabtree III 

Judy Craig 
Ann and William Crockett 

Bob and Trish Davis 
Buzz and Roxanne Freeman 

Lawton and Steve Hirsch 
Pearline Brown Mills 

Paul E. Peeples 
South Atlantic Bank 

Lisa and Maxwell Turner 
Mack Whittle, Jr. 
To the Land Fund 

Jo Ann Welch 
To the Wesley Memorial Fund 

James H. Dusenbury 
 

In Memory of David Albert Springs 
To the Wesley Memorial Fund 

James H. Dusenbury 
 

In Memory of Charles Welch 
To the Endowment Fund 

Connie and Elliot Bossen 
To the Wesley Memorial Fund 

James H. Dusenbury 

Worship with Us 
Our Harbor worship services take place 
this Sunday, October 26, at 8:45 AM 
and 11 AM in the Family Life Center 
and will be led by Mike Alexander. 
Scott Johnson will lead our traditional 
worship services at 8:45 AM and 11 
AM in the sanctuary. The Harbor 
worship services for November will 
take place on Sunday, November 23. 

 
 
 
 

NOVEMBER 2 
TURN CLOCKS 

BACK ONE HOUR 

Welcome to Our World . . . 
- Holland Grace Bridges, daughter of Jan and Luke Bridges, born on October 7, 
2014. 
 

- Fisher Streett, son of Chandler and Shawn Streett, born on October 17, 2014. 

Congratulations . . . 
- Best wishes to Eric Salzer and Mary Alice Springs (daughter of John and Ann 
Reed Springs) who were united in holy matrimony on Saturday, October 18, 
2014. 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS & EVENTS, ROLLIE HANNA, SR. LUNCH, FINANCIALS 

Rollie Hanna Breakfast 
Please join us for breakfast at 8:30 AM 
on these Wednesdays in October: 

Date:              Devotion Leader: 
Nov. 12         Gail Olive 
Nov. 19         Lloyd Hatton 
Nov. 22         to be determined 

 

We hope you will join us for good food 
and great fellowship! 

Attendance - Week of 10/20/14  

8:45 AM … 387 11 AM … 478 
Sunday School … 144 

 

Operating Budget Report 

Received Year to Date………….  $1,379,892 
2014 Budget ………………………..     $1,686,282 
 

BCLC Operating Budget 

Received Year to Date…………. $   685,281 
2014 Budget ………………………..     $   884,065 
Total Expenses Year to Date 

BUMC & BCLC Expenses……... $2,006,422 
 

Land Acquisition Fund  

Contributions to Date …  $          66,471 
Interest to Date …………   $          100,562 
Balance on Note ………     $      2,660,491 

Food Donations Requested 

Collection baskets are located in the 
narthex and Family Life Center lobby 
for donations of non-perishable food 
items for a local food pantry and for 
Belin’s Backpack Buddies program 
feeding children in our local schools. 
The need is constant! 
 

Our Backpack program is in need of 
child-friendly, individual serving packs 
of non-perishable food items. If you 
can donate just one food item, it will 
make a difference to someone in need. 

New Bereavement Support Group 
A new Bereavement Support Group will be meeting at Belin 
Memorial starting on November 4 and will continue 
throughout the year. Harrison Grey of Tidelands Hospice, in 
partnership with Waccamaw Community Hospital, will lead 
the group which will meet on the first and third Tuesdays of 

each month, 11 AM - 12:15 PM, beginning in November. There is no cost to 
attend. 

Created By God 
A new program is being offered for 5th, 6th, and 7th graders at Belin 
Memorial. Parents and church partner to prepare preteens with a healthy, 
faithful understanding of human sexuality with a Christian foundation. Created 
By God will be offered February 5 - 8, 2015. Class size is limited to the first 20 
applicants in order to maintain a small group forum for discussions, so 
enrollment will be on a first-come, first-served basis. $50 payment is due with 
registration by December 7. Information and registration form available on the 
website (click Happenings, Currently). 

Directory Photos in November 
 

We are now scheduling photo dates in November, so 
schedule your appointment today if you have not already 
done so! 
 

Two ways to sign up:  
1.Click on the website www.belinumc.org. 
2.If you don’t have computer access, call the church 
office at 843.651.5099 and speak with Wendy, or call 

our directory coordinator, Sidney Williams, at 843.340.1898. 
 

We encourage everyone in our congregation to have a photo taken; there is 
no obligation to purchase portraits, and you will receive a complimentary 
church directory and 8X10” portrait just for participating! 
 

Upcoming photo dates/times: 

Tuesday, November 4        Time Slots Full 
Wednesday, November 5   Time Slots Full 
Thursday, November 6       Time Slots Full 
Friday, November 7            1-8 PM 
Saturday, November 8        9:30 AM - 8 PM 

Tuesday, November 11         1-8 PM 
Wednesday, November 12    1-8 PM 
Thursday, November 13        1-8 PM 
Friday, November 14             1-8 PM 
Saturday, November 15         9:30 AM - 8 PM 

Senior Fellowship Luncheon 
Join us for our special 
Thanksgiving  Luncheon on 
Wednesday, November 5, at 
11:30 AM in the Family Life 

Center. Turkey, mashed potatoes, 
stuffing, gravy, and rolls will be catered 
by Inlet Affairs. Please bring a side dish 
or dessert for the buffet table. This 
feast is open to all adults, and bring a 
friend or neighbor! It is a great time to 
try us out if you’re new to the church. 
Y’all come!  

Work Day at Joseph B. Bethea United Methodist Church 
Joseph B. Bethea United Methodist Church has expressed deep gratitude to 
Belin members and friends who participated in a work day at Bethea Church 
on September 27, repairing and painting shutters, scraping, glazing, and 
caulking windows. In addition, flowers were planted and their church sign on 
Highway 501 was painted. Some Belin members on several occasions went 
back after the work day to address other issues. 
 

The Reverend George Olive, pastor, writes, “We at the Bethea Church have 
been the recipients of true Christian love from Belin sisters and brothers in 
Christ. We are so appreciative of your unending expressions of love and care. 
Thank you so very much.”  

The Power of Prayer 
Men, you are invited to attend “The Power of Prayer,” a 
men’s event at Aynor United Methodist Church on 
Sunday, November 16, 4 PM - 7 PM. Several men from 
Belin are already signed up to attend. We hope you will 
join in! Visit our website for information and to sign up. 

Contact Charles Howard if you have questions, 843.222.8051. 

http://www.belinumc.org/#/happenings/currently
http://www.belinumc.org/#/happenings/currently
http://www.belinumc.org
http://www.belinumc.org/#/happenings
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YOUTH NEWS 

Youth News and Events 
Youth Group is on Sunday evenings! Middle School Youth Group (6th-8th graders) begins at 5 PM and ends at 7 PM. High 
School Youth Group (9th-12th graders) begins at 6:10 PM and ends at 8:15 PM. Bring $1 for the meal.  Please see below for 
special Middle School event this Sunday. 
 

Middle School Progressive Dinner Help Needed!  
The Middle School Progressive Dinner is this Sunday, October 26, from 5 PM to 7:45 PM. The theme is Halloween, and prizes 
will be awarded for costumes (please only dress up if you want to)! If you can help drive, please contact Rachel Carter (Youth 
Intern) at rcarter132@gmail.com or 704.942.5240 and include the number of passengers your car holds. We need you!  
 

Luke Anderson hosts a Chrysalis Reunion Group for boys called "Taters" that meets every Tuesday from 7 PM-9 PM at 6 Lone 
Oak Lane in Surfside Beach. If you're interested, please contact Luke Anderson at luke3banderson@gmail.com or 
843.283.9229. Samantha Saber also hosts a Chrysalis Reunion Group for girls called "SWAAGY" (Southern Women All About 
God, Yeah). Please contact her at ssaber@sc.rr.com for details! To be part of these groups, you are required to have attended 
Chrysalis and be in 10th grade and up. 
 

On Tuesday, October 28, we will watch the sunrise together during the Murrells Inlet Prayer Breakfast! Please meet at Chick
-fil-A at 7 AM and get your food to go. After your child gets their food, please drive them to Belin UMC's seawall by 7:15 
AM. We will eat together at the seawall while watching the sunrise and coordinate rides as usual to St. James schools from 
there. In the event that rain or heavy clouds change our plans, we will announce that at Chick-fil-A that morning. Please bring 
a jacket as it will be chilly! 
 

Pawleys Island Prayer Breakfast (Waccamaw Schools) meets every first and third Tuesday of the month at 6:45 AM at 
McDonalds. Murrells Inlet Prayer Breakfast (St. James Schools) meets every second and fourth Tuesday of the month at 7 
AM at Chick-fil-A. Prayer Breakfast does not meet when school is out or on the 5th Tuesday of the month.   
  

We hope you can join us at High School or Middle School Sunday school this Sunday (and every Sunday) at 10 AM in the 
FLC. We will have Krispy Kreme doughnuts this Sunday! The Middle and High School Sunday school classrooms are located 
on east side of the Family Life Center. Before or after Sunday school, you are invited to join us at church at 8:45 AM or 11 
AM!   
 

We are closing out our "Attractions Dining and Value Guide" fundraiser. If you want to purchase a book before we return all 
our unsold books, please contact Austin Bond as soon as possible!  
 

The second payment of $175 for the Ski Trip is due by this Sunday, October 26. If you are interested in going and haven't 
registered yet, please contact Austin Bond as soon as possible! 
 

If you are considering going on next year's Foreign Mission Trip, please attend an informational meeting this Sunday, 
October 26, at 5 PM in the Family Life Center. Youth 14 years old and up are welcome to go on the mission trip, but a parent 

must attend with them (unless they are 18 or older). 
 

New videos from Girls Chrysalis, Boys Chrysalis, and the Mud Bowl are now 
online at www.youtube.com/austinebond. Photos by Tanya Ackerman (Coastal 
Observer) from the Mud Bowl are also online at http://
www.coastalobserver.com/photos/100314. 
 

Mark Your Calendar for the 4th Annual Thanksgiving Feast for the Tara Hall 
Home for Boys: Sunday, November 16 at 5:30 PM. 

2014 Mud Bowl 

Boys Chrysalis 2014 

mailto:rcarter132@gmail.com
mailto:luke3banderson@gmail.com
mailto:ssaber@sc.rr.com
http://www.youtube.com/austinebond
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BZcVHTDdKv0GQLxa7fNEWCOhtAokAyVkK840uhSnkuWGdm8ZxaDeQe-4oLH5oe-ymAwtFS35UkPrRGgK4XKXhdJ3oeRIi433zM4r4CKNWz0l7sR0PcQWhhYNhaFmbsjf8Qg9PCT4J0g4gliU1DINhHH544vPJXdMnF-864NSyVLWVxznbNjcG1X0FHdAxCiLK4GHcd9aASk=&c=Vi_wIyyfd7rJDPjbuIT6K
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BZcVHTDdKv0GQLxa7fNEWCOhtAokAyVkK840uhSnkuWGdm8ZxaDeQe-4oLH5oe-ymAwtFS35UkPrRGgK4XKXhdJ3oeRIi433zM4r4CKNWz0l7sR0PcQWhhYNhaFmbsjf8Qg9PCT4J0g4gliU1DINhHH544vPJXdMnF-864NSyVLWVxznbNjcG1X0FHdAxCiLK4GHcd9aASk=&c=Vi_wIyyfd7rJDPjbuIT6K
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BAR-B-QUE AND BAZAAR, YOUTH BASKETBALL, MISSIONS, STARTING POINT 

Starting Point is an informal gathering 
open to anyone and is a time to meet 
one of our pastors, ask questions, and 
enjoy fellowship. Starting Point meets 
at 4 PM on the second Sunday of each 
month in the Family Life Center. The 
next Starting Point meets on Sunday, 
November 9!   
See a video overview online at Belin’s 
website (“About Us”). 

Seeking Volunteers! 
Please complete the signup form on 
our website (Connecting > Bar-B-Que 
Volunteers). If you have questions 
about volunteering, contact Janet Fox, 
843.527.6459. 

 
 

Silent Auction 
We are still in need of items for the 
Silent Auction. Whatever your gift may 
be, it will be a blessing! 
Please contact: 
Elizabeth Satterfield-Kay,etskay@gmail.com 
Jim Kay,  843.385.7366 
Mike or Kim Frederick, 843.457.7540 
 
 

Accepting Credit/Debit Cards 
For your convenience, we will be 
accepting credit and debit card 
payments for the Silent Auction. 

 
 

Your Support Is Key! 
Purchase your tickets now - consider 
treating your neighbors and friends to 
a delicious meal as well!  

 
 

Place Your Pie Orders Now . . . 
Our Belin Chancel Choir is taking 
orders for whole pies. You may pick up 
your pie/s at the Bar-B-Que on 
November 1, 9 AM - 4 PM. Pies are $12 
each in these varieties: 

 

∙ Apple   ∙ Pecan    
∙ Pumpkin   ∙ Sugar-free Apple 

 

Contact Ellen Warder to order: 
ewarder5@aol.com or 843.651.3189. 
Please place your order as soon as 
possible! 

 
 

Bake for the Bar-B-Que 
The United Methodist Women need 
help from everyone to participate in 
the Bake Sale at the Bar-B-Que. We 
need cookies, cakes, brownies, breads, 
candy, specialty items, all things 
yummy! We will receive and price 
items in the Family Life Center all day 
on Friday, October 31, from 9 AM to 3 
PM. All proceeds go to the Outreach 
Fund. Contact Sue Walters with 
questions: 843.357.4777. 

Foreign Mission Trip 2015 
Is your participation in a mission trip on God's 'bucket list?' Not sure? Then 
mark your calendar to attend the informational meeting on Sunday, October 
26, at 5 PM in the Family Life Center. This is a must-attend meeting if you 
want to know more and might consider going on a foreign mission trip next 
year. You will not only find out what one of our foreign mission trips is like, but 
your input will be vital to selecting where and what kind of mission trip we will 
choose for 2015.  
 

We are currently considering either of two trips. One is to Costa Rica and 
would include a Bible school, construction, and food ministry opportunities. 
The other is to Guatemala and would include a Bible school and construction 
of a house for an individual family. We are seeking to hear where God wants 
us to go, and your input may be our best way to determine that. You might 
not know if God is calling you. So, to help you decide, join us to hear exactly 
what one of these trips involves and the various ways in which you might be 
able to participate! 

Youth Basketball Registration 
Registration for Youth Basketball League is now in progress at 
Belin Memorial for ages 5-14. Registration forms are available on 
the website, in the Family Life Center, and in the church office. 
The deadline to sign up is Wednesday, October 29. Evaluations 
take place on November 3, and games begin in December! $50 
registration fee is due with registration form. Contact Charles 
Pruett for more details. 

Belin Bar-B-Que and Bazaar 
The 48th Annual Barbecue, Bazaar, and Silent Auction is November 1! Tickets 
are on sale now for $9 in the church office or from any member of the Bar-B-
Que Committee. Plate or pound, dine-in or carry-out . . . all proceeds go to 
local missions.  
 

Thank you to all who have contributed to this event in so many ways! 

Bar-B-Que  
11 AM - 4 PM 

Bazaar 
9 AM - 4 PM 

http://www.belinumc.org/#/about-us
http://www.belinumc.org/#/about-us
http://www.belinumc.org/
mailto:etskay@gmail.com
mailto:ewarder5@aol.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LXFn6dAt7sKTBdpfOQmAyVfeH0syek9oauTbyr5OMdsmiGiQkTYPO4cAgVtSQfsXIVl6XMwG_hSFu-cXyeKKtqMvyMPO4suLRDr78cJZ70EtLhhRQ14SAc-jgf0TlQrUrhi1UmXH4zOIqxrK6rhxN7-3-64U3QW5q8Z4aAFAD-U=&c=gE41gN5xSmr-fjEigxkG57p2K6lGMeTyaMGS9dknLj2C2bS2t64DP
mailto:charlesp@belinumc.org
mailto:charlesp@belinumc.org
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Our Doors Are Always Open . . .  
to receive anyone wishing to join Belin 
Memorial United Methodist Church. If 
you are thinking about joining with us 
or know somebody who is, please 
contact Pastor Scott Johnson, 
843.651.5099. 

SHINE Time Volunteers 
October 26: Karen Godbold (lead) 
8:45 AM: Judd Pratt, Denise Wahl  
11 AM: Melissa Lee 
 

November 2: Jeannie Harrison (lead) 
8:45 AM: Kim Frederick  
11 AM: Shannon Crafton, Stephanie 
English 
 

November 9: Karen Godbold (lead) 
8:45 AM: Peggy Brunson  
11 AM: Allison Cooper, Ann Loring 
 

November 16: Jeannie Harrison (lead) 
8:45 AM: Robin Boyer 
11 AM: Laurie Ward 
 

November 23: Karen Godbold (lead) 
8:45 AM: volunteers needed 
11 AM: Florence Covington, Renie Seel 
 

November 30: Jeannie Harrison (lead) 
8:45 AM: Katie Millen, Meredith Millen 
11 AM: Rhonda Slough 

Acolytes and Crucifers 
October 26 - 8:45 AM: Wade Maring 
(C), Mary Katherine McElveen 
 

11 AM: Graham Gerrald (C), Ellison Fox, 
Catherine Morris 
 

November 2 - 8:45 AM: Victor Daminov 
(C), Olivia Fortner, Heyward Owens  

 

11 AM: Jack Moody (C), Sadie Leonard, 
Jacob Watts 
 

November 9 - 8:45 AM: Victor Daminov 
(C), Olivia Fortner, Heyward Owens  
 

11 AM: Jack Moody (C), Smith Knaffle, 
Jacob Watts 
 

November 16 - 8:45 AM: Rylee Allison 
(C), Clara Griffith, Mary Karr Griffith  

 

11 AM: Jack Hoodenpyl (C), Jay 
Hoodenpyl, Phillip Hoodenpyl 
 

November 23 - 8:45 AM: Rylee Allison 
(C), Clara Griffith, Mary Karr Griffith  

 

11 AM: Jack Hoodenpyl (C), Jay 
Hoodenpyl, Phillip Hoodenpyl 
 

November 30 - 8:45 AM: Brice Hipp (C), 
Sadie Boyer  
11 AM: Carter Wallace (C), Mary Beck 
McLain, Emily Tharpe 
 

Nursery Volunteers 
Oct. 26 - 8:30 AM: Brantley Bates, Mary Anna Neill 10:15 AM: Caroline Pate 
 

Nov. 2 - 8:30 AM: Jan Bridges, Valerie Richardson 10:15 AM: Denise Wahl 
 

Nov. 9 - 8:30 AM: Morgan Jones, Beth Ann Meschter 10:15 AM: volunteers needed 
 

Nov. 16- 8:30 AM: Mark Lane, Wendy Lane 10:15 AM: volunteers needed 
 

Nov. 23 - 8:30 AM: Ashley Hanna, Megan Sandefur 10:15 AM: volunteers needed 
 

Nov. 30 - 8:30 AM: Bill Alexander, Valerie Alexander 10:15 AM: volunteers needed 

UMW Circle Meetings 
- Monday, November 3, 6:00 PM: Grace Circle meeting (offsite). Check with 
your Circle leader for details. 
 

- Tuesday, November 4, 6:00 PM: Miracle Seekers Circle will hold its November 
meeting. Check with your Circle leader for details. 
 

- Monday, November 10, at 10 AM: Frances Wilson Circle will meet in the 
Family Life Center. We will stuff snack bags for special needs children in 
Georgetown County. Plastic Christmas boxes will be filled for Browns Ferry 
School. Please bring a can of tomato based soup or cream based soup to dump 
for our “Church Ladies Soup,” which will be served at noon. Dessert and drinks 
will be provided. Newcomers are always welcome! 

Time to RSVP for the Veterans Luncheon 
If you have served your country in any branch of the US military, you and a 
guest are invited to join us for a special luncheon in recognition of Veterans 
Day on Friday, November 7, 2014, at 11 AM, in the Family Life Center gym.  

 

If you haven’t done so, please phone the church office to make reservations 
to attend, 843.651.5099. There is no cost for veterans and a spouse or guest. 
Spouses of veterans who have passed away are also welcome to attend. If 
you have not yet registered your veteran status with the church, please 
contact Wendy in the church office. 

Veterans Day Ceremony at Belin 
Again this year, the Murrells Inlet VFW Post will have a ceremony here at Belin 
Memorial on Veterans Day, Tuesday, November 11, at 9 AM at the entrance to 
the cemetery. The ceremony will include an Honor Guard, bagpipes, a wreath 
ceremony, and will culminate as the children from our Belin Creative Learning 
Center assist in placing flags on the military graves throughout our cemetery. 
Everyone is welcome to attend this special event. 

United Methodist Women’s News 
The October UMW Newsletter (click) is now available on the website. 
Read about our UMW’s recent awards, upcoming meetings, Christmas 
luncheon (save the date), the upcoming Bar-B-Que and Bazaar, and 
more! 

We Would Like to Know . . .  
Moving? Have a New Phone Number? Changed Your Email Address?  
Please be sure to notify the church office if you have any changes in your 
family’s contact information, including address, phone numbers, email, etc. 
Also, please be sure to let us know if you have a marriage, birth, serious health 
concern, or death in your family. This allows us to keep our records current, 
alleviates the expense of returned mail, and helps us communicate with you 
more effectively! 

http://storage.cloversites.com/belinmemorialumc/documents/October_2014_News_and_Notes.pdf


 

 

The Inlet View is printed monthly with weekly 

updates available by email or online. Please 
submit, in writing, information to be included in 
the current week’s issue of the newsletter by 
noon on Monday to Wendy Zulanch in the church 
office. You may email submissions to 
wendyz@belinumc.org. 

BELIN MEMORIAL 
United Methodist Church 

Sanctuary located at: 

4183 Highway 17 Business 
Murrells Inlet, South Carolina 

 

Sunday Worship Services 

  8:45 AM, 11:00 AM 
   

    Sunday School 

10:00 AM 

THIS WEEK’S CALENDAR: October 26 - November 1, 2014 

Belin  Memorial UMC Office - 651-5099     Fax - 651-4179    Emergency (pastors) - 843-357-6051; 843-947-0018 
Mailing Address: P. O. Box 528, Murrells Inlet, SC  29576 

Office Hours: Monday - Friday -  8:30 AM - 4:30 PM     E-mail: info@belinumc.org     Website: www.belinumc.org  

 

- A Stephen Ministry Congregation  - 

Sun 8:45 AM The Harbor Worship (FLC)  
 8:45 AM Worship Service 
 10:00 AM Confirmation Class 
 10:00 AM Sunday School 
 11:00 AM The Harbor Worship (FLC) 
 11:00 AM Worship Service 
 12:15 PM Acolyte/Crucifer Training 
 5:00 PM Foreign Missions Meeting 
 5:00 PM MS Progressive Dinner 
 5:15 PM Youth Praise Band Rehearsal 
 6:10 PM HS Youth Group 
     

Mon 10:00 AM Bridge 
 2:00 PM Senior Staff Meeting 
 6:00 PM Church Council Meeting 
 6:00 PM Disciple I 
 6:00 PM Women’s Study 
 

Tue  7:00 AM Youth Prayer Breakfast (offsite, MI)  
 9:30 AM Women’s Bible Study 
 10:00 AM Staff Meeting  
 1:00 PM Intermediate/Adv. Bridge 
 4:30 PM LOGOS 

 6:00 PM Long Range Planning Committee 
                     

Wed      7:45 AM Jesse Ballew Men’s Study 
 9:00 AM Belin Gardeners 
 1:00 PM Caregivers’ Support Group 
 6:00 PM Grief Workshop 
 6:30 PM Chancel Choir 
 

Thu  9:30 AM Belin Art Angels 
 10:00 AM Zumba Class (offsite) 
 6:00 PM Disciple II 
 6:00 PM Disciple IV 
 6:00 PM Handbells 
 7:00 PM AA Meeting 
 7:00 PM Living Waters Praise Team  

 

Fri          BCLC Closing at 4 PM for Halloween Parade  
 8:30 AM Women’s Friday Bible Study (offsite) 
 4:00 PM BCLC Halloween Parade 
  

Sat 9:00 AM Belin Barbeque, Bazaar, Silent Auction 
 

Don’t miss the 48th Annual Bar-B-Que and Bazaar 
on November 1!           - see page 6 for details 

 

Thanks for reading the Inlet View! 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

mailto:wendyz@belinumc.org

